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Anglican Parish of Woodstock 

St. Luke’s Church                  Christ Church 

 
 

 

Third  SundayAfter Pentecost 

Communication Ministry Appreciation 

Sunday & Recognition of 2022 High 

School Graduates 

June 26, 2022, 10:30 am 

 

Service of Morning Prayer 
Book of Alternative Services 

Livestreamed to YouTube Sunday morning and available 
on Facebook, YouTube & Website in the evening.  

 

 

CCLI Streaming License: 20488809 
Website:  woodstocknbanglican.ca 

St. Luke’s Church & Hall 
104 Church Street, Woodstock, NB  E7M 5Z7 

Email:  Stlukes@nb.aibn.com 
Office Phone:  506-328-4304 

Rector:  Rev. Shirley Noseworthy Phone:  328-9913 
Email:  shirleyruthnoseworthy@gmail.com  

Organist:  Sandra Culberson 

https://woodstocknbanglican.ca/
https://www.facebook.com/anglicanparishofwoodstock/?ref=bookmarks
https://www.youtube.com/feed/my_videos
https://woodstocknbanglican.ca/


2 
 

 

Let us be Kind to One Another 

Proof of Covid vaccination is no longer required.  Some folks 
may choose to wear a mask and maintain physical distance, 
and that is okay.  The offering plate remains at the back.  Hand 
sanitizer is available.   

Thank you for your cooperation and patience.  God bless you 
for your faithfulness. 

 

The Gathering of the Community 

Scripture Sentence: Speak Lord, for your servant is 

listening: you have the words of eternal life.           John  6.68  

Hymn #565  Guide Me, O Thou Great Jehovah 

Birthdays and Anniversaries 

Welcome on this Ministry Appreciation Sunday 

As part of a Mission Action Plan, our congregation approved 
by motion at our Annual General Meeting on Feb. 13, 2022, 
that once a month we would hold a Ministry Appreciation 
Sunday to recognize volunteers within our parish who serve, 
or have served, faithfully, doing it without desire for 
recognition but out of love for God our heavenly Father. I 
heartily welcome all of you to this fourth Ministry Appreciation 
service. 

We want to let you know that your service has been 
appreciated by your church family and we wish to say, “Thank 
you.  We are grateful to you for your faithful contribution and 
we pray God’s blessing upon you.”  
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We say thank you to those who serve, or have served, in 
various capacities within our church as leaders and members 
in Video & Audio, Livestreaming Team, Parish Facebook 
page, Website & You Tube Channel Manager, 
Communications Officer for NB Anglican, writing articles for 
the parish and diocesan newspaper, and any other way the 
Gospel has been shared within our parish and wider 
community. Thank you for serving so unselfishly. 

We also acknowledge the graduates of 2022 and extend best 
wishes and pray that God will bless your future endeavors. 

The Penitential Rite 
Sentence p. 45 
Confession & Absolution p. 46 

The Invitatory 
 

Sentence #12   (Before and After the Venite) 
Leader:   Alleluia!  The Spirit of the Lord renews the face of 
the earth: 
People:  O come, let us worship. 
 

Venite                                                                              p. 49 

The Proclamation of the Word 

1st Reading: 2 Kings 2: 1-2, 6-14        Elijah Ascends to  
   Heaven/  Elisha Succeeds Elijah   
 

Psalm 77      (Read responsively by half verse)        p. 804 

2nd Reading:  Galatians 5: 1, 13-25      The Nature of     
  Christian Freedom/The Works of the Flesh 
 

Hymn #435:  Take My Life, and Let It Be 

Gospel:  Luke 9: 51-62       A Samaritan Village Refuses to   
  Receive Jesus/ Would Be Followers of Jesus 
 

Sermon:  Grateful for Communication Ministry – Passing 
on the Faith 
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Instrumental:  #672  Spirit of the Living God   
 

Presentation of Certificate & High School Grad Gifts 

Affirmation of Faith       p. 52 

Offertory Hymn #645: Come Down, O Love Divine  

Prayer over the Gifts:  (Offering plate remains at the back.) 

God of wisdom, receive all we offer you this day.  Enrich our 

lives with the gifts of your Spirit, that we may follow the way of 

our Lord Jesus Christ and serve one another in freedom.  We 

ask this in his name  Amen. 

Prayers of the People Litany #5 p. 114 Led by Larry Graham 

Response:  Lord, hear our prayer. 

Collect together:  Almighty God, you have taught us through 

your Son that love fulfils the law.  May we love you with all our 

heart, all our soul, all our mind, and all our strength, and may 

we love our neighbour as ourselves; through Jesus Christ our 

Lord, who lives and reigns with you and the Holy Spirit one 

Gid, now and forever. Amen. 

The Lord’s Prayer 

Blessing 

Closing Hymn #430   Will You Come and Follow Me 

Dismissal 
Officiant:  Alleluia!    
       Go in peace to love and serve the Lord! 
People:    Thanks be to God!  Alleluia! 

Special Prayers are requested for: Janet, Kim, Ernest, Mavis, 

Gordon, Ellen, Karla, Amanda, Jennifer, Randy, Colin, Liam, Sadie, 

Emma, Scottie, Kate, Gail, Tanya, Terry, Brad, Billy, Lorne, Kent, 

Doreen, Dick, Susanne, Jim, Trevor, Lindsay, Lois, David, Carrie, 

Barry, Freda, Charles, Betty-Jean, Gary, Jennifer, Elsie, Larry,  

Pam, Archbishop David’s father John. 



5 
 

Participating in Today’s Service 
Officiant:     Rev. Shirley Noseworthy 

Lay Reader:      Larry Graham 

Organist:           Sandra Culberson  

Greeters:          Gary & Kathy Boone 

Videographer:   Tony Richard  

Audio:    Armin Hackelsperger 

Altar Guild:       Jennifer Taylor & Kathy Boone 

Celebrating Birthdays & Anniversaries! 

Best wishes to those celebrating June 26 – July 2, 2022 

Happy Birthday to Janis Richard, Betty Butler, and to anyone 
else celebrating a birthday. 

Happy Wedding Anniversary to Richard & Dorine Dennique, 
Norman & Cathy Acott and to anyone celebrating their special 
day! 

A Prayer based on Ephesians 2:10 
O give thanks to the Lord for He is good! Lord thank You for 
those celebrating a special day!  Each one is Your handiwork 
created in Christ Jesus to do good works, which You have 
prepared in advanced for them to do!  Thank You Lord for 
creating a plan and purpose for their lives.  May they never 
take their life for granted.  We praise Your Name for all you 
have in store for them!  In Jesus’ name we pray.  Amen. 
 

Diocesan Intercessions 
Each week we pray for those on the Anglican Prayer Cycle, located 
here. June 26: Province of the Episcopal Church of Sudan, the 
Most Rev Ezekiel Kumir Kondo, Archbishop. Archbishop Linda 
Nicholls, Anglican Church of Canada. The Anglican Council of 
Indigenous Peoples. Diocese of Ho, Bishop Matthias Meduadues-
Badohu. Diocese of Yukon, Bishop Lesley Wheeler-Dame, 
Carcross: St. Saviour's; Tagish and Johnson's Crossing. 
Archbishop David, retired bishops Claude and William, and their 
families. 

 

https://nb.anglican.ca/resources/prayer/pages/diocesan-intercessions
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Valley Food Bank May data: 
Number of Base Boxes given - 253 
Number of Adults Served - 367 
Number of Children Served - 121 
The needs are great .  Please continue to donate. 

Father’s Day Memorials 

In Memory of:  From: 
Elder Whitlock Janis Richard & Doreen Canam 
Jack Watson            Pam Smart, Marion Robinson & Family 
Carl Robinson Greg Roginson, Elizabeth Gallant & Family 
William Sherman Marilyn Sherman 
Charles Upton Gary & Gaynelle McLaughlin 
Stanley Pillsworth Gary & Kathy Boone 
 

"As a father has compassion on his children, so the Lord has 
compassion on those who fear him."   Psalm 103:13:  

Our Parish Family Congratulates Graduates! 
Congratulations from the Parish family to all who are 
graduating this year!  As in previous years, we will be 
presenting a graduation gift to the High School graduates 
today. 

High School   University and College: 
Nathan Hall   William Boomer  
Emma Monteith  Sophie Anthony 
Keith Brown   Emma Garnett 
Keaton Brown 
Carson Rideout 

If we have missed anyone, please let the church office know. 

August 14 – Save The Date! 
On August 14th we are going to have a celebration in honour 
of Rev. Shirley’s retirement and her years of service at St. 
Luke’s.  The morning service of Holy Eucharist will be at Christ 
Church.  At 12:30 we will gather at St. Luke’s Hall for a shared 
lunch.  See you there! 
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Emergency Building Repairs 

In recent months, our Building Committee has determined that 
there are two emergency repair projects needing to be done 
on St. Luke’s building, namely, cracks in the foundation and 
rot in the bell tower.  Our vestry agreed to explore the cost and 
the scope of work. 

Last week wardens Nancy 
English and John Wetmore 
met with Ian Hatfield of Peak 
Construction. He has agreed 
to take on the Steeple 
Repair Project. He expects 
the job to take about a week 
and he will do it in September 
of this year. The estimate for 
this job is $50,000. This 
includes sufficient 
contingency to address 
anything unforeseen once he 
starts. He will repair the 
rotted timber that is part of 
the top plate on the 
southeast corner of the 
bell tower, repair any 
roof damage and 
replace all of the 
shingles on the steeple 
above and below the 
bell. 
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Duane Giberson has agreed to repair the damage to the 
Stone Foundation of the church on 
the northeast corner next to the Hall. 
This work will be done this fall. The 
estimate for this job is $3000. 

Now that we know we need $53,000 
to carry out these repairs, we must 
turn our attention to raising the 
necessary funds. This will mean 
employing a number of strategies. 
We need as much help as we can get, 
so be thinking of as many ways and 
people needed to get this done. 

This will be discussed at our vestry 
meeting on June 26, with some 
decisions made regarding fundraising 
for this and future projects, which we will share in the days 
ahead.  Your support of this work is greatly appreciated.  We 
hope and pray that St. Luke’s will stand as a beacon of hope 
in our community for many years to come. 

Bulletin Board 

Sunday, June 26 – 3rd Sunday after Pentecost 

 Communication Ministry Appreciation & 

 Recognition of 2022 High School Graduates 

10:30 am            Morning Prayer (BAS) 
  2:00 pm            Vestry Meeting - Hall 
 

Sunday, July 3 – 4th Sunday after Pentecost   

10:30 am            Holy Eucharist  (BAS) 
 

Summer Worship 2022 
Each Sunday at 10:30 am.  In July at St. Luke’s, and in August 
at Christ Church. 
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Canada Day, Friday, July 1 
Our parish office will be closed on Friday, July 1, for Canada 
Day.  Wishing everyone a safe and happy Canada Day 
weekend. 
 

An Update on Camp Brookwood 

After being closed for the past two years, Camp Brookwood 
will reopen this summer to welcome past and new campers.  A 
welcome-back camp fee of $100 per week is being offered for 
this summer’s camps. If you know of someone who might be 
interested in attending, check out the camp schedule below or 
on the website at http://www.campbrookwood.ca/. 

 

Camp applications are also available on the website or click 
here.  We welcome donations to help with sponsorship and to 
help with the day-to-day operation of the camp.   

We are looking for help to saw up a truckload of wood that 
was generously donated for campfires.  If you can help with 
this project, please reach out to Emily or Morgan at the camp. 

There is also a need for weekly lawn mowing. If you know of 
someone who might be interested in this project, please reach 
out to Mary Lee Phillips or your parish board member.  This 
would need to be done on a Saturday. The camp has a ride-
on mower and will provide the gas. 

This is an exciting year for Brookwood, we are looking forward 
to a great summer. 

http://www.campbrookwood.ca/
http://www.campbrookwood.ca/Camp_Brookwood_Registration_2022.pdf

